
Town Board Meeting Minutes 

7:00 PM 

July 10, 2024     APPROVED BY BOARD   
      

Stockbridge Community Hall 

Chairman Joe Kuhn called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.  Present were 

Supervisors Mark Ecker, Clerk Steve Phipps, Treasurer Andrea Ortlieb, Road 

Supervisor Mark Tasch, Residents:  Gary Ricker*, Jennifer Nadler-Lont and Ralph 

Schmid.  *Signed up for public comment.    

Steve confirmed the meeting notices were posted.   

Mark E. moved to approve the agenda.  Joe 2nd and M/C.   

Public comments:  Gary Ricker expressed concerns about water backing up and/or 

blocked culverts on Mud Creek Road and Lakeshore Drive from the recent rains.  

Approval of June 12, 2024 minutes:  Mark E. moved to approve as presented.  Joe 

2nd M/C. 

Roads, Buildings and Equipment:  Mark T. reported that all culverts have been 

changed for this year’s paving projects.  Trees in the right-of-way will be cleaned 

as time permits as the storms have been keeping everyone busy.  Ditches are 

being cut again.  And, the tentative date for paving to begin is in late July but that 

is only tentative.   

Mayflower Lane:  It was reported a ½ mile stretch of the road was under water for 

6 hours and Mark T suggested adding additional culverts on the south with an 

estimated cost of $7,000.00 and on the north costing an estimated cost of 

$5500.00.  Joe tabled the matter until September. 

Mud Creek Road:  Mark T. noted that the culverts are old and will need to 

replaced sometime in the future.  Joe asked Mark T. to clean the area as good as 

possible to help the water flow.   

No update on chip sealing as the weather has been causing delays.   



CSM:  Martha Thiel’s application was reviewed.  Joe moved to approve with no 

comment.  Mark E. 2nd. M/C. 

Wind ordinance:  Joe reported there in no information to review and he has not 

been able to meet with the town’s attorney.   

Liquor License applications:  Derek Kwidzinski, DBA Shanty Bar and Grill, LLC, 

applied for a class B combination liquor license. After review, Joe moved to issue 

the license, Mark E. 2nd. M/C.  Quinney Fishing Club applied for a temporary class 

B license.  After review, Joe moved to issue the license, Mark E. 2nd. M/C. 

Communications:  Steve reported that WL Insulation did a nice job repairing the 

leak around the chimney in the rental house.  No invoice has been issued despite 

Steve stopping to ask for one.  The letter sent to the owner of record on the old 

motel was returned as undeliverable.  Paul and Ann Kaestner reported on how 

nice and reasonable Eric Buechel was to work with to get rid of unwanted 

brush/yard waste.   

Upcoming meeting dates were reviewed.  

Treasurer’s Report:  Joe moved to approve the report.  Mark E 2nd. M/C.  

Payment of bills: Mark E. moved to approve payment of all bills presented to the 

board.  Joe  2nd. M/C. 

Joe moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:29 PM. Mark E. 2nd the motion. M/C. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Steve Phipps, Clerk 

 


